[image: image1.wmf]

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

July 11, 2001

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Federal

Government Relations staff has learned that the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation and Related Agencies will release it's report this week.  We understand that the MTA is recommended to receive the following earmarks.  Recommendations from the House Appropriations Committee are in parentheses:

$9.2 million in Section 5309 New Starts-Funding to complete funding of the Metro Rail North Hollywood Extension. We believe that this number is an error and will be corrected to be $49.2.  (House recommendation was $49.6 million);

$10 million in Section 5309 New Starts-Funding for Eastside light rail project.  (House recommendation was $5.5 million);

$5 million in Section 5309 Bus and Bus Related Funding (House recommendation was $3.5 million); and,

$2 million in Reverse Commute/Job Access Program Funding (House recommendation was also $2 million).

The Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation and Related Agencies is scheduled to meet tomorrow at 10:00 a.m. and the full Senate Appropriations Committee is scheduled to meet immediately after, at 2:00 p.m.

State

Yesterday, the Senate Transportation Committee took action on a number of bills on which the MTA Board has taken positions:

· AB 631, Assembly Member Oropeza’s bill requiring the preparation of a “needs assessment” every five years was approved with amendments.  The committee amendments delete the provisions requiring the selection of five priority projects by local agencies and then by the state.  Assembly Member Oropeza recently added amendments that require coordination with the county transportation commissions.  Both of these amendments are consistent with the amendments requested by the MTA Board.

· AB 1220, Assembly Member Pavley’s bill authorizing Caltrans to restart its shared-use parking program in Los Angeles County, was approved with amendments.  The amendments require that the parking arrangements be made in close proximity to the 101 Freeway.

· Additionally, on Monday, the Assembly Government Organization Committee approved SB 919 (Polanco) relating to outdoor advertising on MTA property.  The bill has been amended to be consistent with the amendments requested by the MTA Board.

Should you have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237. 
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